
 

 
Week 4 

 
Monday  13th August  

 Library: Year 4 and Year 5 

 
Tuesday  14th August 

 PE :  Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 

 Chess Club (Recess) 

 Library: Year 1 and Year 2 

 

Wednesday  1st  August 

 Gardening Club7.30am 

 Feast of the Assumption Mass at St Angela’s 

 PE: Years 3 and 4 

 UNIFORM SHOP  8.30-1.30pm 

 Library: Year 6 

 
Thursday 2nd August 

 PE: Years 5 and 6 

 School Banking 

 Hills Zone Carnival—Blacktown 

 Library Year 3 

 
Friday  3rd August 

 Music and Band 

 Treat Day.  Bring your pocket money 

 Author Visit—Matt Stanton 

 

Week 5  

 

Monday  20th August  

 Book week until Thursday 

 

Tuesday  21st August 

 PE :  Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 

 Book Character Parade—Parents and friends 

welcome 

 Chess Club (Recess) 

 Library: Year 1 and Year 2 

 

Wednesday  22nd August 

 Gardening Club7.30am 

 PE: Years 3 and 4 

 UNIFORM SHOP  8.30-1.30pm 

 Library: Year 6 

 
Thursday 23rd August 

 PE: Years 5 and 6 

 School Banking 

 Library Year 3 

 
Friday  24th August 

 Music and Band 

 Treat Day.  Bring your pocket money 

Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville 
          Term 3, Week 4            15 August 2018  

 
      8 Diana Avenue, Kellyville  NSW  2155                 Phone  8664 7800   

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

What a busy start to Term 3 with a lot of events and activities in the 

pipeline in the next few weeks. 

 

Today our Years 3-6 students will be attending the mass celebrating the 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary at St Angela’s.  This is a 

wonderful OLOR Parish community event and we are very fortunate to 

have this opportunity. 

 

Many of our students will be participating at the Zone Carnival this 

Thursday.  We wish you all the very best of luck.  No doubt you will 

make our school proud with your achievements. 

 

What a fantastic community initiate organised by the Khor Family for the 

Farmer’s Drought Relief.  The OLOR community came together and the 

donations were overwhelming.  We thank the Khors for organising this 

initiative. 

 

I am having further building meetings this week and will be looking 

forward to reporting any developments to you soon. 

 

After numerous discussions and consultation with parents, I have been 

investigating ways to ensure our school uniform can maintain quality and 

consistency.  As a result a decision has been made to partner with The 

School Locker.  In this way all our uniform will become standardised and 

the quality will be consistent.  This transition will be coming into effect 

at the beginning of term 4 with much more information to follow.  I 

expect the transition to be a smooth process for all of our families.  I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Sarah Haber for all the 

hard work and effort she has put in managing our on-site shop over the 

past two years. 

 

I wish you all a great week ahead and I leave you with this thought for 

the week: 

 

 “God never said that the journey would be easy, but He did 
say that the arrival would be worthwhile” – Max Lucado  
 

 

Annelise Stockey 

Principal 



 
MARK IN YOUR DIARY    

 

Friday 31st August 

 Father’s Day Liturgy and Breakfast 

 

Tuesday 21st August 

 Book Week Parade 

 

Saturday 25th August 

 P&F Bingo Night (see note) 

 

 

 





Please keep in Your Prayers 

  

 

Prayers are requested for the family Chehade (Angelina and John Paul) on the passing 
into eternal life of their beloved grandfather. 

He is now at peace with his loving God whom  he served so faithfully. 
Grant him eternal rest, O Lord, and may perpetual light shine on him forever. 

  
  

 Prayers are requested for Nicole Elliott and family on the passing into eternal life of her  
beloved father-in-law. 

He is now at peace with his loving God whom  he served so faithfully. 
Grant him eternal rest, O Lord, and may perpetual light shine on him forever. 







Parliament and Civics Education Rebate 
 
Students from our school will soon be undertaking, an education tour of the national capital. 
Students will be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a 
focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. 
  
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit 

the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting 

the cost of the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $20.00 per student 

under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is 

paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion. 



NETBALL GALA DAY 

 

Thank you to Mrs Prince for her organisation and training of the ten teams that competed in the St Bernadette’s 

Netball Gala Day.  Her time, effort and enthusiasm is greatly appreciated. 

 

GARDEN CLUB 

 

The last day of Term 2 was fantastic!!!  

We had nearly 50 students working in the gardens, mulching, moving our worms, our compost bins and beginning 

to move all our garden beds to their new homes.  

Thank you to the parents who shared their tools, wheelbarrows, donated food to the starving workers and to Mrs 

Batty for coming to help and for all your food. 

We worked hard, but, I hope all the students had a great day. 

As our garden beds are finishing their present crop, we are emptying the soil, moving the beds and then refilling 

them. We always have lots of enthusiastic helpers…..(I just wish we had more wheelbarrows, as…….. the garden-

ers just LOVE a wheelbarrow!) 

 We have now moved 5 out of our 10 beds, ….as some beds finished early with our veggies being hit hard by frost 

during the holidays, and have begun planting potatoes, spinach, beetroot. 

Hopefully this week we will plant carrots, tomatoes, zucchini, cucumber and some beans. 

Always lots to do in the garden…but at least we have water! 

 Finally, Week 6 garden club will be on the Thursday morning, THURSDAY  30th August, NOT on WEDNES-

DAY  29th for that week only. 

ZONE ATHLETICS 

 

Good luck to our zone team who will be competing this Thursday 16th August, at Blacktown Olympic Park: 

Connor W 2G           Laura McM 3G                        Callum B 3G                              Kiara F 4B                           Jordan V 4W  Georgia B 5W                         Jake R D 5W                           

Sakura D 2B   Chelsea C 3W                           Loki M 3B   Sarah H 4B  Matthew V 4B                       Sam H 5W                               Elana R 5B                                  

Fabian F 3W                          Tyler B 3G                                Zach H 3B                              Sarah M 4G                                  Oliver M 4B  Mac O 5B  Isobel P 5B                               

Richeline K 3W  Max W 3W                          Tala P 4B  Oscar SS 4G                   Marcus S 5B                                             Jessica W 5W                            Gabriella McB 

5B  

Amelia O 5B                            Josh H 5G                               Christian D 5B                 Tiarna H 6B                                  Cara L 6W                            Sam S 6                                Julian R 6W                        

Elisa S 5G Ethan S 5B                                Sienna L 6B                          Michael T 6W                          Isabel M 6B                           Miguel G 6W                       Gabriela F 6G                      

Kieran T   6G                       Ava P 6B                               Evie P 6G                              Ryan C 6B                          

Congratulations to Miguel G, Christian D and Sienna S who have already qualified for 

High Jump at Diocesan Athletics on Thursday 23rd August. 



On Wednesday 1st August an incredible 10 teams attended St.Bernadette's Netball Gala Day from Our 

Lady of the Rosary.  In the weeks running up to the day all players participated in before school netball 

training on Thursday mornings. Every week our pupils showed commitment and an eagerness to learn, 

and this diligence was clearly evident on the netball courts last Wednesday. The children played incredi-

bly well all day long and this was commented upon by parents and teachers alike.  The children were 

amazingly humble in their numerous wins, and gracious in defeat. 

 

The 11 yr old girls team managed by Mrs Pinder won all their games and came first in their group!  

Congratulations to Eliya P, Isabella H, Sophie Mc, Sara E, Aaliyah C, Jasmine N, Sophie L and Amelia 

O.  

 

We also had a number of teams who came a very close second. Congratulations!  

 

Well done to all our players - right down from our little fresh faced year 3's up to our golden oldie year 6 

players. For those that play every single week, to those that played for the very first time. And to those 

that will continue to play, week after week, season after season. I congratulate you all, and hope that 

you're love of netball and sport continues to grow and develop. 

 

Thank you to the parent managers who coached and organised the teams on the day. Without your unre-

lenting support it would not be possible to take as many teams as we do to such events. 

Thank you to :  

Mrs McMahon, Mrs Potter, Mrs Hicks, Mrs Dabelic, Mrs Este, Mrs Benson, Mrs Pinder, Mrs Scarcella, 

Mrs Ferreira, Mrs Gausel, Mrs Riaz-Diaz, Mr Thomas and Mrs Charlwood. 

 

Also thank you to Marion High School for the plethora of enthusiastic and knowledgeable umpires that 

they supplied yet again.  

 

I can't wait to do it all again next year - Mrs Prince. 









Welcome Hayden Sully Luland 

Born on 6th August weighing 3.2 kg. 

 

Congratulations Mrs Luland and 

family on your new bundle of joy. 

Cheers ! 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

The Fun Photo’s, SRC photo and Year 6 Leaders Photo is available for 

viewing in the Office reception for you to order should you wish to. 

 









OLOR IS NUT FREE     
 

We have an increasing number of children in our school who suffer from an anaphylaxis reaction to  

certain foods etc. but in particular, nuts. 

To assist in our duty of care for these children, direct nut products or products that list nuts as an actual 

ingredient, eg. peanut butter and nutella, are not permitted at Our Lady of the Rosary School.  Please 

also keep this vigilance when sending in birthday cakes, cupcakes and other confectionary for whatever 

purpose.  Additionally, we will continue to ask that children not to share their food. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

EVERY DAY MATTERS 

CHANGES TO STUDENT LEAVE APPLICATIONS: COMPULSORY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

The Catholic Education Office Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) has procedures and guidelines in place to 

achieve high standards of  student attendance in collaboration with parents.  Parents are required by law 

to ensure that children aged between 6 and 17 years attend school.  Schools are required to monitor and 

keep a register of student attendance and explained absences. 

Requirements for Extended Leave  from attendance for student absence and travel 

 1-4 days absence: Parents must notify the school principal by mail or email (written) at least 2 

weeks before leave date. 

 

 5 or more days absence: Parents must complete and submit the  Application for Extended Leave 

form at least 2 weeks prior to  commencing leave (Copies of travel documents must accompany this 

application).  If approved the Principal issues a Certificate of Extended Leave.  If the Principal  

 declines this application (i.e it is not within the best interest of the child to take leave and be absent 

from school), a letter notifying parents that the application has been declined would be forthcoming. 

 

**NEW FORMS AVAILABLE ON THE WEBSITE AND THE OFFICE** 

 

 

PLEASE MAKE ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR YOUR  

CHILDREN  OUTSIDE OF SUPERVISED HOURS 

https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/A1-ApplicationExtendedLeave%20.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098749147&api=v2
https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/C1-CertificateExtendedLeave.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098768757&api=v2


HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE Skoolbag App YET? 
Skoolbag is the ultimate school to parent communication tool. This School Mobile App provides schools 

with an easy way to tell parents and carers important information as soon as it happens example:  school 

news, event  reminders, cancellations and much more.  

To install it, just search for our school name "Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville" in either the Apple App Store, Google 

Play Store or on Windows.   

 

 

HAVING ISSUES WITH THE Skoolbag app 
If you find you are not receiving messages or have lost your alert ping, sometimes it is just a   

matter of removing and re-installing the app.   

System updates sometimes cause these minor issues. 

 

USE YOUR Skoolbag app TO NOTIFY YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  
 

 

 

1. Open Skoolbag app 

2. Click on eForms 

3. Select Absentee Form 

4. Complete all fields 

5. In the last field you need to tap and then you can sign with your finger on your phone screen 

6. Press Submit 

 

This will send an instant email to the school to advise your child’s absence.   

 

This document is now legally acceptable as an Absentee Notification as the form is signed.  You will not need to send 

in an additional note when your child returns to school. 

 

This eForm is not to be used for extended Family leave.   

 

 Applications for leave are available from the School Office. 

 

 

PLEASE HELP US COMMUNICATE WITH YOU 
HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE SKOOLBAG APP YET? 

 



PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA    
New directive from the Diocesan Office  25th May 2016 

 

BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES – NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS 

 

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY ALL PARENT VOLUNTEERS INCLUDING THOSE WHO 

ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK.   

 

Please note:  Until both the ‘Volunteer Form’ and the ‘Module’ have been completed, parents will not be able 

to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school. (The school receives notification when you complete 

each section). 

 

‘Building Child Safe Communities’ is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that 

enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement 

that all volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation 

to behavior whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early 

Learning Centers. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by  

requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.  

 

Volunteers – please click on ‘Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers’ by accessing the 

form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on 

the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image (halfway down page on the right hand side). 

This image will take you to the Building Safe Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 1—Volunteer Form and follow the steps  

 

You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.  
 Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database  

 A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the School / location where you are volunteering to 

be kept on file. 

 

A new form is required: 

 For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor 

 If any of the details you have provided on the form change  

 

A reminder that you once you receive your confirmation email, you will need to complete the Child                       

Protection Module.  
www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image 

(halfway down page on the right hand side). This image will take you to the Building Safe 

Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 2—Complete the Online Training Module  

 

 

Once you complete this online module the school will receive notification that it has been completed and you 

will be cleared to volunteer. 
 

Therefore in brief : 
 

 To complete form go to:  www.parra.catholic.edu.au and follow Step 1 above 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 On receipt of the confirmation email follow Step 2 above to complete Child Protection Online Module 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 The School will receive an email confirming that you have completed both steps and are now cleared to     

volunteer. 

 

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education. 

1 

2 

https://docs.google.com/a/parra.catholic.edu.au/forms/d/12nXsp241PhD3n0kt9gu7MOykPlsfigrxPBzQUFiv8_g/viewform
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au





